



Minutes of Carlton Colville Town Council Meeting on Wednesday 1st August 2018 at the Methodist Church Hall, Lowestoft Road, Carlton Colville.

The Meeting started at 7.00 pm.

MINUTES

1.	<p>a) To note Members present and to receive, note and accept apologies for absence Present: Chairman Julie Hall, Vice Chairman Jill Tyler, Councillors: Paul Radforth, Derek Fletcher, Paul Light, Clare Varella, Christine Fair, SCC's Craig Rivett WDC Jenny Ceresa Ian Castro/Laura Benterman IMPACT 5 Members of the public Apologies: Jason Rodwell, Darren Winchester</p> <p>b) To receive any declarations of interest regarding the agenda None</p> <p>c) To consider applications for dispensation</p>
2.	<p>To approve and sign the Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 4th July 2018 It was RESOLVED by all that these were a true reflection and they were signed</p>
3	<p>Public participation</p> <p><i>The purpose of the meeting is for Councillors to discuss Town Council business During each meeting the Council will allow a period of up to 15 Minutes for reports and public questions. During this time, residents can put questions to the Chairman regarding local concerns. Where possible, the Chairman will respond but matters may have to be deferred and placed on a later month's agenda for discussion.</i></p> <p>3a. To receive reports from</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> i. Suffolk County Councillors – request from a member of the public for a footpath to join up with Anchor Way/Beccles Road and Hollow Grove send to Craig to take forward 3rd crossing submitted to government No update on the school parking Craig to chase up hole in Gisleham Road ii. Waveney district Councillor - Reports read out and additional resident issues as noted. Visibility off the Graylings onto Castleton Avenue needs attention. Condition of Chestnut Crescent road. Waters Avenue rat problem Paul forwarded to environmental health. – Paul Light would like to discuss 2 issues: Reduction of beds at Carlton Court and arranging a visit to discuss this with them understand why staff shortages and are residents being treated out of area? Paul to arrange a meeting and clerk to send to invites to councillors Suggestion for Saturday surgery at different locations in the parish – Paul to arrange and clerk to send out dates and times to councillors Poplar Road still issues and no sign of Journal report Beccles have created a Youth Express leaflet to engage with younger people –Jenny handed a copy to



	<p>the clerk</p> <p>iii. Patients Participation Group at Rosedale Surgery Report read out</p> <p>iv. Impact Detached Youth – Ian and Laura carrying on with weekly visits</p> <p>v. East Anglia Transport Museum – 5 days a week opening at the moment following grant of planning permission will be excavation evaluation</p> <p>vi. Allotments – plot 13 to be issued final notice and new tenant to be contacted from the list</p> <p>3b. To receive questions from the Public</p>
4.	<p>To receive an update on actions from the previous meeting 4th July 2018</p> <p>a. Essex & Suffolk water had telephoned to say the Chapel Road hedge had been cut but it is still impeding the path – Suffolk County council to get the policy to assist with enforcement</p>
5.	<p>To receive and note correspondence not discussed elsewhere on the agenda</p> <p>a. Locality meeting – Inspector Casey – Friday 7th September noon at Kessingland Parish council office</p> <p>b. PCC Update – Tim Passmore – New plan for the future of community policing</p>
6.	<p>To confirm receipt of Minutes from Meetings held since 4th July 2018</p> <p>Planning Meeting 18th July 2018</p>
7.	<p>To agree payments to be made</p> <p>List to be circulated –</p> <p>It was RESOLVED by all to pay all 7 cheques totalling £1529.67 and 1 direct debit £78.30</p> <p>June Bank Statements and reconciliation to be signed – Julys yet to be received</p> <p>Latest spend v budget circulated to councillors</p> <p>VAT for Quarter 1 had been claimed £343.59</p>
8.	<p>To feedback Waveney Norse walk round with grounds department on 19th July</p> <p>Councillor Tyler and clerk had been round and pointed out to Waveney Norse issues to be dealt with and clerk to obtain footpaths map for Councillor Fletcher who will be responsible for walking all footpaths twice a year</p>
9.	<p>To update council on Skate Park progress –</p> <p>Progress halted with hot weather and signage has been chosen</p>
10.	<p>To update council on meeting with Peter Aldous re infrastructure around Waveney Local Plan</p> <p>Peter gave feedback from a meeting with his senior team which said that planners would not pursue the Barnaby Bends as it was deemed too far from Lowestoft town centre so would divert town centre, poor connection to employment area and would not help address the flooding issues and would need a much larger development to be viable. Was suggested that we could work with one of the major builders to come up with a master plan which was felt would not help at the present after seeing the outline in the local plan. SCC can mitigate all the issues on the Blood moor Roundabout and were happy with layout of the existing roads onto The Street which to the council seemed impossible.</p>
11.	<p>To discuss update of East Suffolk merger and ward boundaries and prepare a response to the consultation</p> <p>Meeting arranged with Mutford and Gisleham 20th August 2018 for Chair, Vice Chair and clerk then response would be formulated</p>
12.	<p>To discuss proposals from Badger Building concerning Waveney Local Plan</p> <p>Proposal read out from Badger building about allocating land to divert some of the major development suggested in local plan involving infrastructure updates. Members debated the issues around this for example a bridleway may be required and more clarification on the triangle of land. Clarification was needed to understand the exact number of houses and the ownership of the triangle. Check CIL money in master plan if it was spread over more than one site.</p>



	It was proposed and agreed by all that the clerk would contact Badger Building to get more clarification on the issues and then council would make the decision on the proposed plans.
13.	To propose and agree the potential purchase of commemorative seats It was RESOLVED by all that we should purchase 2 x 100 year commemorative seats with plaques engraved with provided by Carlton Colville Town Council from David Ogilvie following the brochure and siting of these by the clerk at the recent conference
14.	To discuss information received and circulated from Westcotec concerning speedwatch equipment Make enquiries about SCC positioning on street furniture and Wrentham and Lowestoft around prices
15.	To discuss items for next newsletter Chair to put facebook to see if anyone is interested in delivery
16.	To discuss any matters in abeyance for next meeting or not noted anywhere else on the agenda
	To close the meeting Meeting closed 9.15 pm

Signed..... Date.....